To write about autumn session of RESET in Cluj is not easy task. It was also the explanation (although I realize how weak it is) why it took me much longer that it should have. First of all I was the only person who was not directly involved in teaching anthropology. To some extent, as a geographer, I am used to be treated as an ‘odd’ person on something like 80% of seminars, courses and conferences I take part, and I am used to explain that geography belongs to the great family of the social sciences to everyone. In spite of this I felt in Cluj more than accepted. 
 I decided to go for seminar for three reasons:
Anthropology itself – dealing with social sciences means for me dealing with interdisciplinary matters, I am always eager to explore new fields, seminar in Cluj gave me that possibility, I would like to stress few things, or rather encounters with few people, i.e. lectures with Don Kalb and Michael Stewart, informal discussions with Marius Lazar and workshop with Margit Feischmidt (discipline situation – every young generation <in discipline and irrespectively to discipline> puts the same, ‘definitional’ questions).
Teaching improvement – I benefited, so to say, in two ways, first by participating in teaching workshops (Michael Stewart), secondly by looking at others, it gives you wonderful distance and perspective to look more critical at yourself, it is like learning what I should do and what I definitely shouldn’t do
Research methods and research project – this is what I have been looking forward, we did not concentrate on methods (only ‘indirectly’ with Marius Lazar’s and Vintila Mihailescu’s workshops), but we did design first steps of the project, I am glad to co-operate with Alina Branda on Jewish communities in Cluj and Lodz, moreover there is chance to develop that project in Kyrgyzstan (Aida) and Armenia (Anna), the idea to engage students seems to be very good, I do believe that, new for me, anthropological methods will give me proper apparatus to conduct social researches.
There was something else – people I met. I would like to thank everyone for really nice time. It was extraordinary experience. Especially I would like to thank Aida who patiently bore my late coming home and shared with me my tea addiction. 
I am impressed with the Cluj team. You did wonderful job. I hope we meet next year.
Ewa Klima

